

# Froebelian School Form IV's Weekly Newsletter 1 March 2024

The ethos theme on the children's return to school will be:

We can work well with a partner or in a group.

Dear Parents and Carers,

#### A Snapshot of the Week:

The 'Business Teams' were excited to be granted the investment, and we thank you in advance for your part in helping to order the raw materials for their enterprises. We hope they will be successful in their aim of at least doubling the investment.

Mrs Taylor-Parker has made her selection for the finals of the Drama Classes for the Spring Festival. A huge congratulations to all who took part in the auditions.

The children have been busy working on different challenges across RE, PSHEE, Global Studies, Science and Maths, and have worked very well. Well done to the Netball team who were successful in the tournament on Monday. Congratulations also goes to our Froebelian General Knowledge Team who performed really well in the Quiz Quest General Knowledge Quiz today.

### **Spring Festival:**

A reminder to take note of any deadlines for the performance/heat dates. It is a great opportunity for the children to showcase their talent, so please encourage your child to take part if they are learning an instrument or would like to enter the Solo or Duet Singing. Please encourage your child to practise the songs and backing tracks for the Spring Festival House singing from Seesaw.

#### **Tests and Folders:**

The test folder has been sent home, and should be returned by Tuesday. There are the usual spelling and mental maths tests to correct.

#### **Equipment:**

Please ensure your child always has the correct equipment. All children must bring their own glue stick and 30cm ruler. In Form IV they should be using a Lamy pen and have spare cartridges in addition to their pencils, felt pens and pencil crayons.

If you have any worries or concerns about anything to do with your child, Mr Rawson and I are both available before and after school, so please feel free to come and see either of us immediately, or contact me on <a href="mailto:n.smith@froebelian.co.uk">n.smith@froebelian.co.uk</a>, or write a note in the Pupil Planner.

Thank you for your continued support.

Have a good weekend.

Kind regards,

Nicky Smith and Joshua Rawson

## **Calendar Dates**

- Friday 1 March Football and Netball vs GSAL away 1.15-3.30pm
- Saturday 2 March Cross Country League Race at Woodhouse Grove 1.00-3.30pm
- Tuesday 5 March FIV Basketball Transition Festival at Guiseley School 12.00-2.20pm
- Thursday 7 March World Book Day
- Friday 8 March FPTA Uniform Sale 2.30-5.00pm
- Monday 11 March FIV Tie Presentation Assembly 8.30am